
Meeting Date: November 17th, 2022

StatusAction Item
Does the City do regular water testing?  

What can be done to address speeding on Issaqueena Trail?  

The City is required to test for lead and copper once every three years. We must collect 30 
samples from a 40 sample collection area. Results are shared with those whose samples were 
provided for testing. The City of Clemson has very low lead and copper counts and is on 
reduced monitoring

Conversation with Council Progress Report
as of November 23rd, 2022

Questions? Contact City Hall at 864-653-2030.

The Clemson Police Department received $130,890 in grants to help cover personnel costs 
for additional DUI and traffic enforcement activities. This will allow us to do more DUI and 
speeding enforcement city wide. Special details will be set up to address areas that experience 
high levels of non-compliance.  

Ongoing

How can we get a street light on Pendleton Road at Rock Creek?
This area is in Clemson University’s jurisdiction. Staff has reached out to CU to let them know 
we have received this request and to see if they have any illuminating plans for this area. 

Ongoing

Procedure 
in Place

Are there plans to install a traffic signal at the westbound Hwy 123/Issaqueena Trail 
intersection?  A light would be helpful because it is difficult to turn left onto Issaqueena 
due to limited sight lines and traffic.   

The City meets with SCDOT on a quarterly basis to discuss these kinds of issues.  This will be 
placed on our January 2023 meeting agenda. 

Procedure 
in Place

How can we have a street light installed at the entrance to our neighborhood? 

Is the leaf truck map working?  

Decorative lighting would be purchased by the HOA through their utility account. The HOA 
would pay all electrical charges throughout the year and would send the City an annual 
reimbursement request for the electrical charges. Another option would be to have a standard 
overhead street light installed on the nearest existing utility pole.   

The city has a brush truck map that shows our progress and when we will be in your area.  
We do not currently have a leaf truck map but are in the process of creating one in response 
to this request.  

In Progress

What is the City’s experience with neighborhood watch groups?  
We are not aware of any groups that are currently up and running and that is probably due 
to low crime rates.  The Police Department would be happy to work with any neighborhood 
that was interested in setting up a neighborhood watch.          

Ongoing

Procedure 
in Place

How can we lower the speed limit in our neighborhood?  
The City will conduct a speed study if the majority of residents in the area request a reduced 
speed limit. The results would be reviewed and considered by the City Engineer.  

Procedure 
in Place


